Camas County Commissioners Meeting
July 22, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Kramer. Also present were
Commissioner Ralph, Commissioner Colter, Clerk Korri Blodgett, and two individuals from the
public. Prosecuting Attorney Matt Pember was unavailable.

The Board reviewed the Agenda. Commissioner Colter made a motion to approve the Agenda as
posted. Seconded by Commissioner Ralph. Unanimous.

The Board discussed correspondence with Dianne McFerran concerning the probation position.

Commissioner Colter updated the Board on correspondence with the local Traffic Sign
Committee.

Commissioner Ralph signed a Letter of Support & Endorsement for the Owyhee Sheriff’s Office.
The Board reviewed Fiscal Year 2020 budget requests.

City Clerk mickey Dalin met with the Board to review a special assessment with the city.
Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve the request. Seconded by Commissioner Colter.

Unanimous.

Assessor Lynn McGuire and resident Elwynn Tupper met with the Board to request a tax
casualty loss exemption due to fire. Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve the request.
Seconded by Commissioner Colter. Unanimous.

Ware and Associates presented the 2018 Financial Audit.

Jack Varin and Marilyn Dillard provided an update on the Johnson Hill project. The base will be
welded and excavation is scheduled for September.

Road and Bridge Supervisor Ted Strickler met with the Board to review the fiscal year 2020
budget request. He also presented an estimate for a new bridge at Manard.

The Board recessed for lunch at 12:35 pm.
The Board reconvened at 1:35 pm.
The Board continued to review the Fiscal Year 2020 budget requests.

Commissioner Ralph made a motion to authorize the Chair to sign the estimate for the new
Manard Bridge. Seconded by Commissioner Colter. Unanimous.

The Board adjourned at 5:20 pm.
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Travis Kramer, Chairman Korri Blodgett, Clerk




